2
CWSD Administrative Committee

December 11, 2015, Meeting Minutes

 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1CARSON WATER SUBCONSERVANCY DISTRICT

ADMINISTRATIVE COMMITTEE

December 11, 2015, 9:00 A.M.

Meeting Minutes
Directors Present:  


Karen Abowd, Carson City


Carl Erquiaga, Churchill County (by teleconference)

Don Frensdorff, Douglas County

Mary Rawson, Alpine County (by teleconference)

Chuck Roberts, Lyon County (by teleconference)
Staff Present:

Ed James, General Manager (by teleconference)

Toni Leffler, Administrative Assistant

Others Present:  none SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1
Director Abowd called the meeting of the Administrative Committee to order at 9:01 a.m. in the Conference Room of Carson Water Subconservancy, 777 East William Street, Suite 110, Carson City, Nevada.  A quorum of the Administrative Committee was present in person and by teleconference.  
Item #2 - Public comment - None

Item #3 - Discussion for possible action regarding approval of the Administrative Committee minutes from February 2, 2015.  Toni Leffler noted that the phrase "with Director Roberts abstaining for not being present at the meeting" should be omitted from the minutes from December 5, 2014, since he was not present to vote at the meeting on February 2, 2015.  Director Rawson made a motion to approve the Administrative Committee minutes from February 2, 2015, as amended.  Director Frensdorff seconded the motion which was unanimously approved by the Administrative Committee, with Director Roberts abstaining for not being present at that meeting.
Item #4 - Discussion for possible action regarding selection of the Andy Aldax Award for Excellence candidate for 2016.  Mr. James explained that Mark Kimbrough’s nomination was the only one received this year.  Staff will work on publicizing this award more next year in an effort to get more nominations.  Director Rawson commented that she was happy to see that someone interested in developing the trails system was nominated for this award.  Mr. James mentioned that Mr. Kimbrough was one of the people involved in the creating the Carson River Coalition (CRC) and has always been very involved in the watershed.  Everyone agreed that his efforts are certainly worthy of this award.
Director Rawson made the motion that the Administrative Committee recommend Board selection of Mark Kimbrough as the 2016 recipient of the Andy Aldax Award.  Director Roberts seconded the motion which was unanimously approved by the Administrative Committee.

Item #5 - Public Comment.  None.
There being no further business to come before the Administrative Committee, Director Rawson made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Director Frensdorff, and the meeting was adjourned at 9:05 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Toni Leffler

Secretary

